Clive House 70 Petty France London SW1H 9EX T 0300 123 1231

Textphone 0161 618 8524

enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk

www.ofsted.gov.uk

Direct T 0300 013 0930 hmci@ofsted.gov.uk



23 July 2019

Lord Black of Brentwood House of Lords Westminster SW1A 0PW Amanda Spielman Her Majesty's Chief Inspector

## Dear hard Black

## **PARLIAMENTARY QUESTION HL17076:**

To ask Her Majesty's Government what progress they have made, with Ofsted, in the implementation and training of Her Majesty's Inspectors who are subject specialists. (HL17076)

Your recent Parliamentary Question has been passed to me, as Her Majesty's Chief Inspector, for response.

All our inspectors have at least 5 years senior leadership experience before they become inspectors. At secondary level our inspectors have experience of teaching in specific subject areas for a number of years. We are developing training in subjects across the curriculum to support inspectors and enhance their expertise.

All inspectors receive 10-12 weeks of training before they begin leading inspections. This training includes 11 days of classroom based training on the principles of inspection practice, online training packages, shadow inspections, acting as team inspectors, coaching on their report writing and other skills.

To prepare for the implementation of the new education inspection framework in September, all Her Majesty's Inspectors are undertaking additional training. This covers inspection methodology in line with our published note, 'Inspecting the curriculum'.

Every lead inspector has already conducted at least one pilot inspection under the new framework in order to develop practical experience of the framework and methodology first hand.



Gran Land Black

I hope you find this information helpful.

Amanda Spielman

Yours sincerely

**Amanda Spielman** 

Her Majesty's Chief Inspector